Capital District Transportation Authority

Performance Oversight Committee

Meeting Minutes – April 20, 2016; 110 Watervliet Avenue

In Attendance:  Tom Owens, (Chair), Art Young, Joe Spairana, Carm Basile (CEO), Amanda Avery, Mike Collins, Stacy Sansky, Phil Parella, Sarah Matrose, Ross Farrell, Rick Vines, Mark Wos, Jonathan Scherzer, Jaime Watson, Don Brooks, Kathy Colbert

Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Performance Oversight Committee.  It was noted that a quorum was present.

The minutes from the March 23, 2016 meeting were reviewed and approved. 

Consent Agenda Items

Approve Purchase of Paratransit Vehicles - Stacy Sansky

On January 27, 2016 the Board awarded a five-year contract for the purchase of Paratransit vehicles to Shepard Brothers, Inc. (Coach & Equipment) of Canandaigua, New York. Staff is now recommending the purchase of six vehicles for STAR operations from this contract. 
The Committee recommends the purchase of six vehicles from Shepard Brothers to replace vehicles in the fleet that have reached the end of their useful life. The price per vehicle is $76,200, including painting and branding.  An additional $10,000 per vehicle is needed for radio and communication equipment.  Delivery is anticipated in December 2016. 
Contract Award for Engine Oil - Stacy Sansky

We use heavy duty engine oil in all of our buses.  It is a required for routine maintenance of CDTA vehicles. We conduct a competitive procurement to ensure availability and price stability.

An Invitation for Bids (IFB) was issued and five bids were received. In addition to a per gallon price, the IFB required a price to provide testing kits that are used as part of our preventative maintenance process.    

The Committee recommends a contract for the purchase of heavy duty engine oil to Superior Lubricants of Tonawanda, New York at an estimated cost of $101,379.  The cost is an estimate based on the number of gallons and test kits required during a year. The contract is for one year with one optional renewal year. Renewal pricing is tied to the Consumer Price Index (CPI) if CDTA chooses to exercise the option. This represents a 21% price decrease from our previous contract.
Annual Review and Approval of Procurement Manual - Stacy Sansky

The Public Authorities Law requires that authorities review their procurement guidelines on an annual basis.  Based on a staff review of the manual, there are no substantive changes recommended this year; save minor ministerial updates that are outlined below:

· Defining Service Disabled Veteran Owned Business as a category of vendors that CDTA works with to coincide with the state aspirational goal of 6%. This is mandated by New York State Economic Development. 

· A staff title change from “Senior Deputy Comptroller” to “Comptroller”. 

· As requested by the PO committee, we have added the annual procurement report as an appendix to the Procurement Manual. (Appendix 7)

The Committee recommends approval of the procurement manual.

Administrative Discussion Items

Internal Audit Monthly Report – Sarah Matrose

The Internal Auditor provided the Committee with her Monthly Progress Report.  Copies of the report, which covers the time period of March 2016 is in the members’ packets.

Annual Review and Approval of the Investment Policy – Tom Owens

The Public Authorities Law requires annual review and approval of our Investment Policy.  The investment policy is the operative guide for investing, monitoring and reporting of funds for CDTA.  A slight change will clarify that an issuer of a Certificate of Deposit (CD) can be made by any bank, as long as they are insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation (FDIC). Staff and General Counsel have reviewed the policy and external requirements and do not recommend any other changes.

The Committee will recommend approval of the investment policy at the April Board meeting.

Monthly Management (financial) Report
Mike Collins gave the monthly management report.  Mortgage tax receipts were over budget by almost 4% for the fiscal year. Wages were slightly over budget and maintenance services were under budget for the year, mainly due to the weather, which reduced snow removal and custodial services. Liability claims were 23% under budget for the year. Utilities were under budget for the month and for the year. For the fiscal year, revenue was down 1.7% for the year and expenses are down 2% for the year. We are in a satisfactory cash flow position.

Monthly Non-Financial (performance) Report
Carm Basile gave the monthly non-financial (performance) report. Total ridership was up 1% for the month. There were no STAR denials.  There was 1 PMI not done on time, missed trips were within our range of acceptability. There were 16 preventable accidents  and 24 unpreventable accidents for the month; 95% of customer complaints were closed within 10 days. 

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee, which is subject to the call of the Committee chairperson, is scheduled for May 18, 2016 at 11:30 am at 110 Watervliet Avenue.
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